
 

Town of Canterbury 

Board of Selectmen 

May 6, 2013 

 

Selectmen Present: Tyson Miller 

   Cheryl Gordon 

 Town Administrator: Roger Becker 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM. 

 

Mark Stevens attended the meeting to discuss and intent to cut.  Mark explained that he 

owns a wood lot on Scales Road.  A microburst damaged his property and he wants to 

clean it up.  Mark submitted pictures of the damage. 

 

Mark explained that due to the poor quality of timber and also several unavoidable 

situations on the road that will require fixing, it will not be financially feasible to do the 

required road repairs and also pay the timber tax.  He basically asked the Board to waive 

the timber tax. Cheryl explained that in the past they have waited to see how the logs are 

graded and then the Selectmen can decide if they should tax that timber. 

 

A brief discussion was held on the status of a town road.  Roger asked Mark to submit 

what he is proposing in writing to the Board of Selectmen. 

 

Chief LaRoche and a part-time Police candidate Tom Bibeau attended the meeting. 

 

Tom will be attending the part-time academy within the next 6 months.  Tom is willing to 

fill the shifts needed.  Chief LaRoche will swear him in this evening. 

 

The Board thanked Chief LaRoche and Tom for attending. 

 

A brief discussion was held on a salary increase for the Road Agent. 

 

The Board signed: leave request 

   Aries Engineering Work Scope & Budget 

   Welfare Manifest 

   Payroll Manifest 

   Interfund Transfer 

   CRSW Appointment Slip for Adrienne Hutchinson 

   Intent to Cut 

   Timber Tax Warrant 

 

The minutes of the April 15, 2013 meeting was reviewed.  Ty made a motion to approve 

the minutes as written.  Cheryl seconded the motion. 

 

The minutes of the April 15, 2013 afternoon meeting was reviewed.  Ty made a motion to 

approve the minutes as written.  Cheryl seconded the motion. 

 

The minutes of the April 19, 2013 afternoon meeting was reviewed.  Ty made a motion to 

approve the minutes as amended.  Cheryl seconded the motion. 

 

Ty made a motion to proceed with the deeding of the property located at 381 Intervale 

Road with proper notifications to the two owners.  Cheryl seconded the motion.  Cheryl 



 

will work with Ben on this process. 

The Board reviewed a request from a resident asking to waive interest & penalties on 

outstanding taxes.  Cheryl made a motion to accept the request.  Ty seconded the motion. 

 

The Board reviewed a resignation letter from Budget Committee Member Priscilla 

Lockwood. The Board regretfully accepted her letter. 

 

Ty made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:12 PM.  Cheryl seconded the motion.  All 

in favor, motion carried. 

 

The next Selectmen’s meeting will be held on Friday 17, 2013 at 12:00 PM at the 

Meetinghouse. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jan Stout 

Administration Assistant 


